
OFFICIAL

QUESTION BY COUNCILLOR 

Question submitted by: Councillor Mrs Terri Beer 

To Cabinet Member: Councillor Richard Bingley, Leader of Plymouth City Council 

Question: 

Have you consulted all councillors on your proposal to re-name Sir John Hawkins 
Square?  With regards to your recent suggested name have you followed the Councils 
policy with regards to renaming?  

Many thanks 

Response: 

The Leader expressed his opinion about honouring Volodymyr Zelenskyy and acknowledged 
it is not his decision to be taken. It will be a decision taken in line with the relevant 
procedures if and when the Council considers taking this issue forward. 

Signed: 

Councillor Mark Shayer 
on behalf of Councillor Richard Bingley 

Dated: 12 August 2022 


